

one stop english

Hanukkah

Worksheet

Exercise 1: Warmer

Match the descriptions (1–5) to each of the things connected with Hanukkah (a–e).











a. dreidel / sevivon

b. menorah

c. latke

d. Horah

e. Hanukkah gelt

- 1. A tall silver seven or nine-branched candelabra. The branches are positioned in one line, and each branch holds one special candle.
- 2. A four-sided spinning top that people play with during Hanukkah.
- 3. Money and/or chocolate coins given to Jewish children for the festival of Hanukkah.
- 4. A traditional dance at weddings and holidays, in which people dance together in a circle to traditional Jewish folk music.
- 5. A potato pancake which is usually fried in oil and served with apple sauce or sour cream.

Exercise 2: Find the information

Read the text about Hanukkah. Answer the questions below with information from the text.

- 1. Where and when did the miracle of Hanukkah take place?
- 2. Who did the group of Jews reclaim the temple from?
- 3. Who was the leader of the group of Jews?
- 4. What miracle took place?
- 5. What kind of oil was used to light the temple menorah?



one <mark>stop</mark> english

Hanukkah

Worksheet

Hanukkah



Hanukkah is the Jewish eight-day 'festival of lights', celebrated with a nightly menorah lighting, special prayers, fried foods, games and music.

Hanukkah begins on the twenty-fifth day of Kislev, which is the ninth month in the Jewish calendar. This falls any time between late November and late December.

Hanukkah celebrates a miracle that took place over 2,000 year ago, according to the Torah, the Jewish holy book. At this time, the Holy Land (an area between the eastern shore of the Mediterranean and the River Jordan) was ruled by the Seleucids (Syrian-Greeks), who tried to force the Jewish people living there to worship Greek gods. Although there were only a few of them, a small group of Jews, called Maccabees and led by a man named Judah, defeated a group of Seleucids and reclaimed the city of Jerusalem for the Jewish faith.

However, when they wanted to light the menorah in Jerusalem's temple, they found that only a tiny amount of the holy purified olive oil had survived the battle; hardly enough to light even one candle. But they managed to light the menorah and miraculously the one-day supply of oil that had survived the battle lasted for eight days.

Today, the nightly lighting of the menorah is therefore a central part of Hanukkah. Most families place their menorah in a doorway or window so that everyone can see it. On the first night, just one candle is lit. On the second night, a second is lit. Often, family members take turns so that they all can light at least one of the candles. By the eighth night of Hanukkah, all eight candles are burning. On each night of Hanukkah, special prayers are recited before the menorah is lit, and traditional songs are sung afterwards. The menorah is also lit in synagogues and other public places such as parks and shopping malls.

Because oil is a central feature of the Hanukkah miracle, fried foods such as latkes and deep-fried doughnuts are usually eaten.

At Hanukkah children and adults play a traditional game with a 'dreidel' on which is written four Hebrew letters. In the game, players win or lose their pile of coins, nuts, or sweets depending which letter the dreidel lands on when it stops spinning.

The giving of gifts is also a part of today's Hanukkah celebrations. In the past, money was given to children to reward them for their good behaviour. Today this has developed into the giving of foil-covered chocolate money called 'Hanukkah gelt'.



one stop english

Hanukkah

Worksheet

3. Key words

Find	tha	words	in	tha	article	that	match	th a	definitions	holow
FIIIa	me	words	Π	me	article	mat	match	me	aenmuons	perow.

8. Very light thin sheets of metal used for wrapping things, especially food.

1. An event that cannot be explained according to the laws of nature and is considered to be an act of God.
2. Govern and have control of an area.
3. Make someone do something that they do not want to do, for example by using or threatening to use violence
4. Win against someone in a fight or battle
5. To receive an item back that somebody has taken from you.
6. Say a poem, story or prayer that you have learnt to other people.
7. A building used by Jewish people for worship and religious study.

4. Hanukkah song



Decide which verbs are missing from these song lyrics. Then listen to the song online to check your answers.

Hanukkah, oh Hanukkah						
Come (1) the menorah						
Let's have a party						
We'll all (2) the horah						
Gather round the table, we'll give you a treat						
Dreidels (sevivonim) to (3) with, and latkes to (4)						
And while we are playing						
The candles are (5)low						
One for each night, they shed a sweet light						
To (6) us of days long ago						



one stop english

Hanukkah

Worksheet

5. Portmanteau words

Portmanteau word = a word that combines the sound and meaning of two other words

Chrismukkah is a portmanteau word used sometimes to describe the merging of the celebrations of Hanukkah and Christmas in interfaith families. The term made its way into everyday English at the beginning of this century when it was used in a US TV series that was popular with teenagers and young adults.

a	a. Do you know any other portmanteau words in English?	
b.	b. Which two words have been combined to make the portmanteau wo	ords below, and what do you think they mean?
	bankster =+	
	floordrobe =+_	
	tofurkey =+_	
	spanglish =+_	
	glamping -	

You can find the answers here: www.macmillandictionaryblog.com/your-favourite-portmanteau-words

6. Discussion

- Why do you think some people have tried, or found it convenient to, merge Hanukkah and Christmas?
- Which other holidays would you like to merge, and what new names would you give to these new holidays?
- How would you celebrate your new festival which foods would you eat, what gifts would you give, etc?